Plum Village Family Coordinator Programme 
Summer Retreat - Lower Hamlet (4 July-1 August)
Dear Friend,

We are very happy that you are interested in coming to practice with us and contributing your help to the success of the Summer Retreat in Lower Hamlet, Plum Village in July 2014.  
Serving on staff is often a very rewarding and fulfilling experience, enabling us to work and practice mindfulness together in joy and harmony. We are accepting single women or couples in Lower Hamlet.
Requirements:

You may be considered for the FCP programme if:

· you are an experienced practitioner in the Plum Village tradition
· you speak English well enough to communicate without translation
· you have attended a large Plum Village retreat before or
· you have been to Plum Village a number of times and
· your physical health and emotional stability permit you to take on work 
responsibilities for the duration of the retreat.
Your help:

The FCP offers significant reductions to successful applicants in exchange for your help during the retreat. Some tasks you may be asked to do include:
- helping prepare the hamlet before the retreat starts

- welcoming guests on arrival day 
- setting up chairs or mats for meals and Dharma sharing
- helping the sisters in your family to organise and carry out the work assigned to that family e.g. potwashing, cleaning, preparing breakfast, trash removal or other physically demanding tasks. (Are you challenged with any injury or illness that may impair your capacity to carry out this kind of work?) 
- driving (shuttling guests to and from guest houses or the station.)
Lodging: Due to limited accommodation, volunteers are asked to stay in a tent. Please bring your own tent and camping equipment.

Registration: Applicants for the FCP are requested to register online and choose “camping” in our website even if your application has not yet been confirmed. If there is no longer availability on the website, please register for any available week and make a clear note that you are applying for the FCP in July. 
Arrival and departure dates:

We ask successful applicants to arrive a few days before the start of the retreat to settle in, meet the sisters, find out about your work and help set up before the retreat starts. We also ask you to stay one day longer to help clean up after the retreat.
	Arrival day for volunteers:
	Tuesday 1 July

	Departure for volunteers:  
	Saturday 2 August


Contribution: Significant reductions of 50% to 75%

If you are able to stay for the entire retreat, you will receive a 75% reduction on the normal camping rate. This means only 70€ per week to cover the cost of food. Preference will be given to applicants who can stay for the entire month of July!
No charge is made for the days before and after the retreat.

N.B. Add 20€ if you need a shuttle to and from the station.

Application deadline: 25 May 2014
If you meet the criteria above and are happy to help in such areas as these, please fill out the attached application form as soon as possible and return to us by email 
(lh-families@plumvillage.org  ) with a photo in digital format (jpeg) before 25 May 2014. We ask you to please also print out and sign a copy of the application form (PDF), add a recent photo and send to us by post.

References:
If you have never been a volunteer during a retreat in Plum Village before, please include a short letter of recommendation from the head of your local Sangha, an OI member or a lay Dharma teacher you know to support your application. Should this pose a problem for you or cause a delay in your application, please contact us. 
All applications will be reviewed as soon as possible and we will contact you by email with our decision.  Please note that submission of an application does not guarantee acceptance.  Therefore we request that if your participation in the retreat depends upon receiving a reduction, you do not purchase any irrevocable or unchangeable travel arrangements before you receive confirmation of acceptance into the Family Coordinator Programme.  
Smiles and lotuses for you

The Lower Hamlet Office Registration Team

Lower Hamlet Contact lh-office@plumvillage.org Tel. (0033) (0)5 53 94 75 40
